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Remember to visit and use our website www.templesowerby.org.uk 
 

Coffee mornings 
The regular coffee mornings in the Victory 

Hall are proving very popular. It is held every 

1st and 3rd Tuesday of the month from 10.30 – 

12.30 (n. b. the Post Office Van arrives at 

12.00). Do come for a chat with your coffee 

(£1.00) and a homemade cake or scone (50 p) 

 

Gardening Club 
This is just getting established. At the first 

meeting we visited 4 very different gardens in 

the Village. We all felt inspired, learnt a lot, 

received advice and realised that that we all 

face challenges in our own gardens. A big 

thank you to those who invited us to share 

their gardens. We were also delighted to see 

the garden that has been made by the pupils at 

our School. Some of us will be helping to keep 

it going during the school holidays while staff 

and pupils have a well deserved break. 

The next meeting will be a trip to Winderwath 

Gardens on the evening of Tuesday 6th August 

with a cost of £6.00 per person and anybody 

will be welcome; to organise transport please 

let us if you intend to come by email 

templesowerbygardeners@gmail.com  by 

telephone 07766935854 
 

Future meetings will be:- 

6th August Winderwath as above 

3rd September TBA 

1st October Talk by Chris Starr “An 

Armchair Guide to the Great Forests of the 

World” – with a Temple Sowerby Spin! 
 

Woodwork Group  
This will be held on Monday afternoons at 

Rosebank, courtesy of Peter Dawson. 

There will be tools there but feel free to 

bring your own as well.  

For those without any experience just 

come along and help will be provided. To 

start with we will be making simple things 

for garden use etc.  

  

563 Bus Service 
Stagecoach have told us that this service 

will run until September 2021 at least if 

passenger numbers continue satisfactorily. 

Evan Art Trail and Open Studios 2019 
Many thanks from Jenny Higgins to everyone 

who popped in to visit her at the Art Studio at 

Bark Mill a couple of weeks ago. Tea, coffee 

and cake donations totalled over £100, to be 

shared between the Victory Hall and the 

Church for ongoing projects. The studio is 

now returned to a working space, but there is a 

permanent display of original paintings, prints 

and greetings cards – phone Jenny on 01768 

362985 if you are interested in viewing at any 

time. 
 

Temple Sowerby Bowling Club 
 

Why not 

come and 

try bowling. 

We are a 

small 

friendly club 

that has club 

nights on 

Mondays at 6.15pm. Come - give bowling 

a try you might like it. There willbe a cup 

of tea and a biscuit and chat afterwards. 

Any queries contact Tony on 01768 

362158 or Mike on 01768 361023 

Check our website 

www.templesowerbybowlingclub.co.uk 
 

Victory Hall 
If you are a friend of Victory Hall you should 

be receiving emails keeping you up to date. If 

not please let contact Gavin  
gavinlyoung@btinternet.com 

 

Refurbishing the downstairs rooms is 

nearly completed and will be ready for the 

Flower Show on 3rd August. The next 

project will include fitting a stair lift. After 

years of planning it now looks as though it 

will be possible to fit one to the rather 

difficult stairs. Also there will be more 

plastering in the lobby and redecorating on 

the upstairs landing which still looks 

shabby – unlike the rest of the Hall which 

now looks quite smart both inside and out. 
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